Introduction





This report has been prepared in response to a brief from the Australian Alps Liaison Committee (AALC).





The consultants were asked to ‘. . . provide a sound basis upon which Australian Alps reserve managers can make decisions about the management of recreation impacts. . .’ This basis was to: 


provide for and maintain a range of appropriate recreation opportunities, 


protect and enhance the environmental, cultural, social and economic values of the Australian Alps parks and reserves,


maintain development and visitor impacts within the limits appropriate for each recreation setting


be responsive to changing community needs and interests





It also demanded testing of the framework developed in a pilot area - the decision was made to use the area surrounding Willis on the Snowy River. Since the initial establishment of the project, a training program was also conducted at Currango in the Northern sector of the Kosciuzsko national park and this provided a further valuable opportunity to test and further develop the applicability of the proposals which had been developed.





This volume contains three kinds of content:





a recommended series of planning and management procedures, 


examples of their application, based on the Willis area, and


worksheets to facilitate the application of the procedures in training or implementation





A selected bibliography is provided listing a wide range of papers, many of which have been drawn upon in the course of the project. They provide a source of reference on many of the specific aspects of the scheme developed here. and which more fully explain the ideas which underlie the strategy. 





The overall program suggested here is almost certainly applicable to any natural environment park area. We are not aware of any way in which it would not serve this wider purpose. However, it is certainly not geared to management of the built environment.





More importantly we note that the whole of the program described here can be used, as our brief demanded, to manage visitor impacts, or alternatively, to maintain the best quality in both visitor experience and environmental integrity. In other words, it can be either an impact management program or a quality assurance program.





The later approach, currently being developed and implemented at Jenolan caves uses the idea of threatening processes - which includes but is not restricted to visitor impacts. It takes account for instance of prior and often inappropriate human interventions and of the impacts of invasive species - feral animals, weeds and pathogens. The reality is that many Australian parks demand this wider quality assurance approach. 
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